Mississippi Association of Physicists

Spring Meeting

April 17, 2004

MSMS

Columbus, MS


The Mississippi Association of Physicists (MAP) met at the Mississippi School of Math and Science located in Columbus, MS on the Mississippi University for Women campus on April 17, 2003 for the annual spring meeting.  At 9:00, Connie Maxwell called the meeting to order.  Ken Wester gave the welcome on behalf of MSMS.  

Old Business: April Fowler read the minutes, which were approved by acclamation.  Willie Newell provided the following information as the treasurers’ report.  


Old Balance: 

$2094.83


Expenses: 

$230.90


Membership paid in:
$ 485.00


New Balance:

$2048.93

The treasurer’s report was approved as read.  

Dr. Sandra Harpole, Section Representative, gave a report concerning upcoming national AAPT activities.  The Summer AAPT Conference will be July 30 – August 4 in Sacramento.  The year 2005 has been declared the “World Year of Physics”.  MAP members are encouraged to us the “World Year of Physics” logo throughout the year.  AAPT will have bumper stickers, pencils, and other promotional articles available.  A challenge was made for the universities, colleges, and schools plan special activities to promote physics in surrounding communities.  Suggestions included providing demonstrations or presentations throughout schools in the community and provide a “physics day” for the community.  A motion was made and passed that a small committee be created to help plan possible “World Year of Physics” activities.  Willie Newell, Paul Cuicchi, and Sandra Harpole volunteered to serve on this committee.  The planned activities developed by this committee will be announced and discussed during the upcoming fall meeting. The fall meeting will be held in conjunction with the Mississippi Science Teachers Association annual convention scheduled for October 25-26, 2004 in Jackson, MS.  A request was made that MAP members provide presentations at this convention.

New Business: A motion was made and passed for the secretary to create a membership application for MAP.  The application should include name, address, phone, email, institution, teaching area, and number of years of experience.  The 2004 MAP Physics Teacher of the Year was announced as John R Banks from Ray Brooks School of Benoit, MS. Mr. Banks was not present to receive his award consisting of a plaque, $100, and one year membership in AAPT.  

Elections for the 2004-2005 academic year were held and the results are as follows:

Newly elected Executive Board Members (term expires 2006):


4 year institutions
Taha Mzoughi


2 year colleges

James Skipper


High Schools

Fran Burkett


At Large

Seong-Gon Kim

The remaining current executive board members (term expires 2005) are:


4 year institutions
Rezwanul Karim


2 year colleges

Rex Moak


High Schools

April Fowler


At Large

Josh Winter

Officers elected for the 2004-2005 academic year are:


President

Fran Burkett


Vice President

Josh Winter


Secretary

April Fowler

James Skipper shall assist Taha Mzoughi with the MAP newsletter.  Willie Newell continues to serve as Treasurer.

Participants were asked to introduce themselves.  Announcements included:

Connie Maxwell is retiring after 45 years of teaching physics.

Eupora High School needs a physics teacher.  Candidates should contact the principal-James Mason.  Picayune High School needs a physics teacher.

After a short break, the following presentations were made:


Stan Jones (University of Alabama) 
Studio Physics


Seong-Gon Kim (MSU)

Search Engines


Scott Hawking (Ocean Springs High)
Writing in Physics


Eddie Estalote (MSU and MUW)
His Physics Career in the Navy


Renat Letfullin (MSU)

Atom LASERS


Eric Collins (MSU)


Clifford Algebra


Rob Kroeger (UM)


Optics Demonstrations

The MAP meeting was adjourned at 1:15pm.

Board members remained for an executive board meeting.

